Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Special Meeting

November 16, 2011

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in a Special Session on the 16th day of November 2011, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
John Hollingsworth, Marvin Hendrix, Ray Anzaldua, Rick Hosea

Holly Lieberenz

CITY SECRETARY

Sylvia R. Trevino

CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer 

Others in attendance:

A.R. Garcia, Chief of Police (CPV)




Chendo Flores, Supervisor





Dave Flinn (Flinn & Ferris)

1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mr. Robert McCown was present to express gratitude and appreciation to the City police for the way traffic 
was handled on Halloween night.  He explained he had an emergency incident on that evening and the 
ambulance was able to get through in sufficient time.
4) BID AWARDED FOR THE CONSTRUCTION/INSTALLATION OF THE BOOSTER PUMP STATION (SITE) TO BE LOCATED ON FIESTA DRIVE

Mr. Dave Flinn, the engineer contracted by the City to do the project, explained that he received two bids 
for the construction of the booster pump station. Mr. Flinn recommended awarding the bid to Balch 
Machine Company (the low bidder) for the amount of $47,809.00


Some discussion followed on the performance and payment bonds.  Mr. Wepfer having these protects the 
City, for example if the contractor fails to finish the job, the performance bond kicks in and it forces another 
contractor to come in and finish the job.  Also, if the contractor fails to pay the subcontractors the payment 
bond kicks in and payment to the subcontractors is made through this bond.


Mr. Hollingsworth asked why this item was on the agenda.  It was his understanding that the entire project 
had already received Council approval.  Mr. Flinn explained that he broke the project into components and 
generally when you go out for bids and receive more than one bid, it requires Council approval.  Further, 
he wanted the Council to feel comfortable with the project and be apprised of how the project is 
progressing.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to award the low bid in the amount of $47,809.00 to Balch Machine 
Company as recommended by Mr. Flinn.  Councilman Hollingsworth seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

Mr. Flinn informed the Board that the expected delivery of the pump was December 5 as opposed to 
November 21.


There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 1:41 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Hosea 
and seconded by Councilwoman Lieberenz.


________________________


Dean Hall, Mayor


Attest:


________________________


Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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